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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT
PROPOSED INTRO. NO:  1081-A
COMMITTEE: Aging

	TITLE: A local law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to a comprehensive plan to address the needs of unpaid caregivers.
	SPONSOR(S): Council Members Chin, Rose, the Speaker (Council Member Mark-Viverito), Palma, Rodriguez, Rosenthal, Lander, Deutsch, Dromm, Cohen and Ulrich.


[bookmark: _GoBack]SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Proposed Intro. 1081-A would require the Department for the Aging (DFTA) to develop and conduct a survey of unpaid caregivers no later than February 15, 2017. The survey must be developed in consultation with appropriate academic experts and other stakeholders and contain questions designed to collect information regarding several specified criteria. By August 30, 2017, DFTA would be required to provide the Mayor and Speaker, as well as post on its website, a comprehensive plan to address the needs of unpaid caregivers developed in consultation with the Human Resources Administration, Mayor’s Office for People with Disabilities, Department of Health and Mental Hygiene, and other appropriate agencies. DFTA would also consult with unpaid caregivers, academic experts, service providers, advocates, and other stakeholders in developing the plan. Beginning two years after the submission of the comprehensive plan and every five years thereafter, DFTA would be required to submit a report to the Mayor and Speaker detailing the progress made on the recommendations, initiatives, and priorities in the comprehensive plan. Every four years after the submission of the comprehensive plan, DFTA would have to revisit and revise the plan as necessary. 

EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect immediately.

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: 2017
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

	

	Effective FY 17

	FY Succeeding Effective FY 18
	Full Fiscal Impact FY 17

	Revenues
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures
	$150,000
	$0
	$150,000

	Net
	($150,000)
	$0
	($150,000)



IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues as a result of this legislation.

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is estimated that this legislation would impact expenditures in the amount of approximately $150,000 for one year to hire an organization to complete the survey of unpaid caregivers. Existing resources would be used to develop, revisit, and revise the resulting plan resulting, as well as to prepare and issue the progress reports. 
SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: General Fund

SOURCE OF INFORMATION: 	New York City Council Finance Division				
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY: 	Brittany Morrissey, Legislative Financial Analyst
					
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:	Dohini Sompura, Unit Head, NYC Council Finance Division 
				Rebecca Chasan, Counsel, NYC Council Finance Division
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: This legislation was introduced to the full Council on February 24, 2016 as Intro. 1081 and was referred to the Committee on Aging. The Committee on Aging held a hearing, jointly with the Committee on Civil Service and Labor, on April 11, 2016 and the bill was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended, and the amended version, Proposed Intro. 1081-A, will be considered by the Committee at a hearing on August 15, 2016. Upon successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 1081-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on August 16, 2016.  
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